Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HNTB
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, December 5, 2017, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Lake Alfred Lions Club, 175 N. Nekoma Avenue, Lake Alfred, Florida 33850
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, will hold a public information workshop for the Old Dixie Trail Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study on Tuesday, December 5 from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. at the Lake Alfred Lions Club at 175 N. Nekoma Avenue in Lake Alfred, FL, 33850. The meeting will be an open house format with no formal presentation. Display boards will be available for viewing and project representatives will be available at the workshop to answer questions and discuss the project. FDOT encourages the public to attend.
This trail will connect the trailheads of the Auburndale-TECO Trail and the Haines City Trail, for a distance of approximately 12 miles. The Old Dixie Trail PD&E Study is intended to provide regional connectivity that will offer recreational and economic development benefits. The ODT also offers connections to the Lake Alfred Trail and the Chain of Lakes Trail, as well as other planned future trails.
The study is divided into two phases. Phase I, the feasibility study and Phase II, the PD&E study. The project is currently in the feasibility phase. The PD&E study phase is anticipated to begin in Spring 2018.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.
Financial Project ID No: 435391-1-22-01
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jamie Schley, Florida Department of Transportation, District One, 801 N. Broadway Street, Bartow, Florida 33830-3809,  (863)519-2573 or email: jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: . If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Brian Bollas, Public Involvement Director, HNTB at (813)498-5187 or by email at Bbollas@hntb.com or Robin Stublen, Communications Manager at (863)519-2828 or by email at robin.stublen@dot.state.fl.us

